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Sail Camp 2018
Dear prospective sail camper or sail camp parent,
Attached is a copy of this year’s application form. There are some important things to note. 
· Sail camp runs from Sunday evening to Friday afternoon, the children get all their meals provided and camp on site.  We cook all the food from scratch using quality ingredients.  We will try to accommodate any special diets providing we are given notice.
· The age group for sail camp is 8 – 14 years, they must be members either family or cadet, and must have their own single-handed boat for the duration of sail camp we cannot have children sharing for the week.  

· Helmets are compulsory for all the participants of all UYC training including for under 16’s so if you have a number of years of training ahead of you our advice would to buy a helmet, which then would be fitted to your size and you don’t have to spend 10 minutes each lesson adjusting a helmet. The ones we use are canoe helmets AP 2000, which last well and fit a variety of sizes. There are some available to borrow from the club (on a first come first served basis, book on application form.) We would request a donation of £10 towards the Club training fund for each helmet borrowed for sail camp, to contribute to their costs.
· The children are split into sailing groups depending on their sailing ability and, where possible, age; these are the groups they work with during the day.  Each group has a qualified RYA instructor or racing coach, and where possible and appropriate, an assistant on the water.

· In the evenings the children are split into houses, in which we try and have an equal distribution of ages and accommodate friends together, particularly if they are new to sail camp, please let us know of friendships, on the camping form which you will receive later.

· We sort the camping so that no child under 14 can camps alone, they usually camp in twos or threes with children their own age (sexes separated unless we get a request for siblings to be together). A letter will come out closer to sail camp with any requests for camping partners, but remember we have to also consider new members who may not know other people. Also where possible we separate children who have different bedtimes. We have three bedtimes the first for children who were in primary school this year, the second for years 7 and 8.  The Year 9’s have a later bedtime providing they act responsibly. The club has no tents so we need families to provide tents again this is sorted closer to sail camp.
· We can not be certain how many children we can accommodate, as the RYA stipulates that one instructor is needed per 6 children. In the past, some families have been disappointed but this year we hope to have plenty of volunteer instructors. 
· We are limited by the number of safety boats we have, as each group needs their own safety boat, so if anyone knows where we may be able to borrow one please let us know.  

· Application will be open until the middle of June. If we are over-subscribed, the selection criteria will be, first the children, grandchildren or siblings of qualified instructors who can instruct at sail camp, and full-time volunteers from past sail camps. Then places will be allocated by family names being pulled from a hat. 
· Sail camp is run entirely by volunteers, most of whom have children at sail camp, and they get no reduction in sail camp fees for volunteering so we really appreciate them. They all donate their time and often family holidays to help. We would like every parent / guardian to volunteer for at least 12 hours of “duty”. We need parents to supervise the Camp site between 8pm and 10pm. Assuming we get enough volunteers, this will be on a rota so no-one needs to stay on the campsite for the full evening. We usually split in two groups so you either do early or late shift.  The other duties include helping in the kitchen, cleaning changing rooms, portaloos etc. during the day.  Just fill in the slots that you are available on the form to let us know. These “duties” are vital for the smooth running and enjoyment of Sail camp for the children.

· All instructors and volunteers/helpers who stay overnight who will need DBS checked. We can explain how this is done. The closing date for these forms is the 1st of June.

· All children have to have access to their own boat for the duration of the course; unfortunately, we can’t cope with children sharing. In most RYA training establishments children start in Optimists, RS Terras or similar.  For older children the boat we recommend is a Topper, because the majority of UYC children sail them. The boats have to be insured and in full working order.  We have some club boats (Picos and Toppers), those children needing a boat these are available to hire at £50 for the week which is less than half that which most local commercial places charge, but there are only 8 of them.
· During Sail camp, the campsite is exclusively used for sail campers, and sail camp helpers. As there are a lot of us the campsite is full and for safety the tents are close together so there can be no cooking/fires on the campsite.
· Members who visit the club during the day have to sign in and out and make themselves known to the Sail camp organiser.
If you have any questions please either e-mail Julia Wilson at bookmemberstraining.uyc@gmail.com, or see us at the club. 
Steve and Kathryn Potter
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